GLEN DALE CITY COUNCIL MINUTES February 14, 2022

Glen Dale City Council met in regular session on Monday, February 14, 2022, at 7:30 pm. in the Glen Dale Fireman's Hall. Those in attendance were Mayor Blazer, Recorder Trembush, Council Members: Cunningham, English, Anderson, Richmond and Zinn. Also present were Chief of Police Vogler, Water Superintendent Orlofske, Street Commissioner Byers, Attorney Barney and City Clerk Criswell.

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved on a motion by Zinn and a second by English. Vote: Unanimous

Anderson made a motion, second by Cunningham, to accept the financial report as presented by City Clerk Criswell with bills in the amount of \$9,491.25 to be paid. Vote: Unanimous

English made a motion to accept all standing committee reports and Zinn seconded. Vote: Unanimous

Patrolman Cody Church sent in a letter of resignation effective February 3, 2022 from his position with the City. Richmond made a motion, second by English, to honor his resignation. Vote: Unanimous

Chief Vogler recommended promoting Patrolman Randy Cole Holloway from part time patrolman to full time patrolman to fill the newly created vacancy in the Glen Dale Police Department. Richmond made a motion, second by Zinn, to approve the promotion as recommended by the Chief. Vote: Unanimous

Mr. Paul Bane of 906 Rear Wheeling Ave. sent a letter requesting an address change for his residence due to many delivery confusions as to exactly where his home is. Richmond made a motion, second by English, to permit Mr. Bane to pursue a change of address to Sunny Lane following the proper procedures as may be necessary. Vote: Unanimous

Cunningham moved and English seconded a request to go into executive session at 8:30pm for personnel reasons. Cunningham moved and Zinn seconded the request to return to regular session at 9:04pm. Both Votes: Unanimous

Anderson made a motion, second by Cunningham, to adjourn at 9:08pm. Vote: Unanimous

David Blazer, Mayor

Gerald A. Trembush. Recorder